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Waiting for Spring

Usually this is the time of the 
year when we turn our focus to the 
camp property to being preparations for 
the summer. The lingering cold weather 
has delayed this task a bit this year. 
The camp building is very cold and 
we’re waiting to turn on the water until 
the temperatures rise a bit more. These 
factors restrict how much time we can 
spend at camp. 

Luckily, there are other 
preparations to be made off-site. We’re 
in the process of planning songs, 
games, crafts, recreation ideas, snacks, 
devotional books, and teachers’ 
supplies. Since we work on a 5 year 
rotating curriculum, much of this work is 
simply editing which saves a fair 
amount of time. It’s a lot of fun to pull 
out the items from 2013 and remember 
the exciting times we had. We pray that 
2018 will be just as memorable and life-
changing for the many children, teens, 
and adults that will be involved in camp 
throughout the coming months.

Cora and Seth
Cora and Seth are both entering their last stretch of student 
teaching before graduation. For their last five weeks, they’ll 

be teaching at schools in Oklahoma City. Cora will be 
teaching 4th grade and Seth will be teaching middle school 
math.  Graduation is scheduled for April 27 so we’ll all be 

traveling to Oklahoma at the end of the month to celebrate.

Olivia
Olivia is playing on a winter volleyball team again this 

year. This will be her last year to participate since it only 
goes to age 16. She’s having a lot of fun and growing as 
an athlete. She goes to one all-day tournament a month.

Caleb
Caleb had Spring Break in early March. He mostly used the 

time to work on some very big projects that he has coming up 
before the end of the semester. He’s learning so much from 
his classes. We feel like he’s becoming the new theological 

expert in our family.    

Jacob
Jacob got to travel to Ohio this past month with his school 
team for a basketball tournament. Michelle was able to go 
with him. They all had a great time of fun and fellowship 
as well as some great basketball. He is enjoying more 

time at home now that the season is over.  


